SHREWSBURY TOWN COUNCIL
Finance & General Purposes Committee

Held at Guildhall, Frankwell Quay, Shrewsbury

At 6.00pm Wednesday 29th April 2015

PRESENT – Councillors A Mosley (Chairman), P Adams, A Bannerman, Mrs H Fraser, I Jones, M Kenny, Ms J Mackenzie, Mrs P Moseley, P Nutting & M Price
IN ATTENDANCE – Helen Ball (Town Clerk)

APOLOGIES – No apologies were received
91/14
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
All twin-hatted Town Councillors declared personal interests in all matters relating to Shropshire Council.

92/14
YOUTH COMMISSIONING
It was reported that following the Shrewsbury-wide Local Joint Committee at which members unanimously agreed that the Town Council should look to be the commissioner/deliverer of youth services, the Chairman and the Town Clerk met with the Director of Commissioning to discuss the potential for youth services and the associated budget to be devolved to the Town Council.  The Town Council was asked to prepare a proposal to be put to the forthcoming public consultation on youth commissioning intensions.  A copy of the draft proposal had been circulated for members’ consideration.
Members considered the longevity of any funding from Shropshire Council and what might happen should the Town Council initiate youth activities but the funding to support those activities not be continued after the 18 month period of funding expires.  Members felt that the development of youth services to support the needs of young people in Shrewsbury was essential and that if this meant that in the future even if it required the service to be budgeted for and precept ultimately be increased.
Members were keen to see youth services be provided beyond the deprivation areas of Harlescott, Castlefields & Ditherington, Monkmoor, Sundorne, Underdale and Meole and that by supplementing the £85,000 that had been allocated to the Shrewsbury-wide LJC this could be achieved.  Members considered ring-fencing £25,000 from general reserves to facilitate transfer to the Town Council.  The Town Clerk reiterated the need to budget for this as part of the annual budget/precept proposals as further withdrawal from general reserves in future years would not be able to support such activity.
RESOLVED:

1. That the draft proposal as submitted be presented to Shropshire Council for inclusion in the Youth Commissioning Consultation;
2. That a sum of £25,000 be ring-fenced from general reserves to kick-start any service transfer to the Town Council
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